On Friday the twenty-first of May my class met up at 8.25am for an exciting trip to Drum castle.  We got on the bus at 8.30am.  I sat beside my friend Lucy on the way.  It took a long time to get there but my heart was still pounding as if it was going to explode!  After two hours we arrived there but our tour wasn’t for a while so we went to the adventure playground.  I made a daisy chain ring for Lizzie but it broke but by then it was time for our tour so I didn’t have time to make another one.  When we got back to the castle a very nice lady named Ann came to take us for the tour.  When we entered the castle Ann told us about a door called a yett.  There were lots of different rooms.  The last place we went was the tower.  Me and Lizzie were a bit scared.  When we were more than half way there Mrs Veitch announced that the room we were in was the great hall.  We climbed up some wooden steps then we were at the top of the tower.  Everyone was starving so we went to get our packed lunches.  Once we were finished we had no time to go and see the garden.  I loved Friday, it was great.

By Beth

